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FNA Ca lendar  o f  Even ts 
 

 

 

 Third Tuesday workdays with the Education Center stewards:  Oct 15, Nov 19 

 1:30 pm to 3:30 pm, meet in the Lederman Science Center parking lot. 
 

Sept 23    Seed collecting workday. 1 pm to 3 pm. Meet at Lederman Science Center parking lot. 
 

Sept 28    Wetland & woodland seed collecting. 10 am to 2 pm, meet at the horseshoe shaped 

 parking lot in front of Wilson Hall (our 16-story main building). Please wear long 

 sleeves, long pants, closed-toed shoes and dress for the weather.   
 

Oct 3       Fermilab ELM Committee meeting, Wilson Hall, One East, noon. 
 

Oct 5       Prairie Seed Harvest, 10 am to 2 pm. Main Ring or Interpretive Prairie, follow     

   signs onsite. Picnic lunch provided. For details, see our article on page 2. 
 

Oct 19     Habitat restoration work day. 9 am to noon. Meet at Science Center parking lot. Check 

http://www.fnal.gov/pub/about/campus/ecology/prairie/habitat_restoration.html for info. 
 

Nov 2      Prairie Seed Harvest, 10 am to 2 pm. Main Ring or Interpretive Prairie, follow     

   signs onsite. Picnic lunch provided. For details, see our article on page 2. 

 

Nov  7     Fermilab ELM Committee meeting, Wilson Hall, One East, noon. 
 

Nov 16    Habitat restoration work day. 9 am to noon. Meet at Science Center parking lot. Check 

http://www.fnal.gov/pub/about/campus/ecology/prairie/habitat_restoration.html for info. 
 

Please watch your email, FNA Blog, or Facebook  for last-minute changes or additional events. 

A Mes sage  f rom  FNA Pres id en t  Ro d  W a l ton   fermilabnaturalareas@gmail.com or 630-840-2565 
 

  As summer winds down, FNA volunteers and our summer interns are working side by side with the Fermilab 
Grounds crew to fulfill all aspects of our mission.  The summer is a time of intense "on-the-ground" work to im-
prove the quality of the natural areas by collecting and spreading seed and controlling invasive species.  This is 
also a time when summer students and the Betz interns (two this year!) gain knowledge about natural ecosys-
tems and management techniques to conserve them.  This month, we say good-bye to our interns and summer 
students.  This issue also announces the annual prairie harvest, our long-running event that is the life blood of the 
prairie reconstruction project at Fermilab.  Join us, and bring a friend, on Saturday October 5 or Saturday Novem-
ber 2!  Also in this issue, you can read about our efforts, in cooperation with the Fermilab Science Education Of-
fice, to restore a small pond on the site.  Finally, on page 4, catch up on the surprising diversity of our dragonfly 
and damselfly fauna.  
  As usual, if you have any questions or comments for FNA, please email or call me at 630-840-2565. 
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     Fermilab Natural Areas (FNA), is a 501(c)(3) not-for-profit 

tax-exempt corporation formed in 2006. Our mission: To conserve, restore and study 

the natural areas within Fermilab while encouraging employees and neighbors to 

experience and enjoy Fermilab's natural beauty. 

We envision a future: 

* Where our natural areas and ecosystems are rich in biodiversity. 

* Where conservation and restoration are sustainable activities. 

* Where we are a regional leader in natural areas research.  

* Where Fermilab's open spaces contribute to a high quality of life for the community. 
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Itôs Good-bye to FNAôs Betz Interns & Fermilabôs Summer Students for 2013 ... 

 

  The two FNA Dr. Robert Betz interns, Calvin Troyer and Elise Worthel, and the two FESS ecology summer students, 

Zach Storc and Ellen Hanes have returned to their respective higher educations. Over the summer they were busy, in 

Elise and Calvinôs words: ñgetting to know the biodiversity of the FNAL site, continuing the process of restoration by 

seed harvesting and spreading, helping with a macroinvertebrate study of Indian Creek and stream investigation, control-

ling problem plants, and protecting saplings.ò Whew - thatôs a lot of work! We want to say ñThank youò to all four of 

them for their hard work and inquisitive minds this year. They were a pleasure to have working with us and we know 

they took away a lot too.  

The Fermilab Prairie Seed Harvest - Our Premier Event! 
 

   On Saturday October 5 and Saturday November 2, 

 join us for our annual Fermilab Prairie Seed Harvests. 
 

 All ages and abilities are welcome, and greatly appreciated, to spend a day in 

the autumn prairie at Fermilab, and help us collect the bulk of our seed for the 

year. The harvests will be either in the Main Ring prairie or Interpretive Prai-

rie; parking is available at both sites.  Please watch for directional signs as you 

enter Fermilab. 

 On both days harvesting is from 10 am until 2 pm, with a break for a hot dog 

lunch (for your comfort, porta-potties will be available). You donôt have to be a 

plant expert to help us! Fermilab staff and volunteers will be there to show you 

what and where to collect. If you have them, please bring your own gloves, clippers, and containers such as paper bags 

(especially with handles) or buckets. Weather-appropriate outdoor clothing and close-toed shoes or boots are always 

highly recommended. 

 This is a great social event to enjoy the outdoors and learn a bit about the prairie. We canôt do it without you, so tell 

your friends and family. Please let us know if you are bringing a large group 

so we can be sure to accommodate everyone: email olah@fnal.gov. You 

may enter Fermilab from either the east (Batavia Rd) or west (Pine Street) 

gate, please have photo ID ready. Call the Fermilab switchboard in case of 

bad weather, 630-840-3000. See you there! 
 

To see photos of the Nov 2012 harvest, visit our Facebook page:  

  https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?

set=a.452366938132591.93154.207827679253186&type=1 
 

Hereôs the flyer to share : 

  ht tp: / /www.fnal .gov/pub/about/campus/ecology/prair ie/pdfs/

Volunteer_Harvest_flier2013.pdf 
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Managing a Pond for Education    Sue Sheehan, FNA/Lederman Science Center education program leader  
 

  
  
 

Every fall, middle school students net for invertebrates in the 

pond by the Lederman Science Center (photo at left). Students 

decide whether or not the pond is healthy by noting what 

ñcrittersò they find. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This summer, plants such as elodea, pondweed, and Eurasian 

water milfoil covered about 95% of the pond (photo at right).  

To ensure the survival of the pond so that it could be a viable 

test area for students, and efficiently handle parking lot runoff, 

something needed to be done! 

 

Three options were discussed: 

   - apply chemicals to kill the plant material 

   - stock the pond with triploid grass carp to eat the plant material 

   - cut and remove the plant material by hand 

 

After research and thorough discussion with Fermilabôs Ecological Land Management (ELM) committee, it was decided 

that the third option was the best choice. Let the handwork begin! 

 

Three Education Office docents and two FNA stewards volun-

teered to ñget down and dirtyò by using a pond weed cutter and 

rakes. In three hours, the volunteers cleared about 25% of the 

invasive plant material. Note the improvement in the photo 

below. The second day of cleanup produced even more suc-

cess. Ten volunteers plus two Roads and Grounds employees 

cleared the pond of more unwanted aquatic plant material and 

weeded the east edge. 

 

 

Pictured above, not afraid to battle pond scum for 

science education, are (left to right): 

 Sue Dumford, Sue Sheehan (FNA steward), 

Lori Haseltine (FNA steward), Mary Jo Murphy, and 

Dee Huie. 

http://www.fermilabnaturalareas.org/
http://ed.fnal.gov/lsc/ed_lsc_facts.shtml
http://www.fnal.gov/pub/about/campus/ecology/elm/index.html

